Energy Supply Administration

February 22, 2001

Mr. Clair Fancy, Chief Air Regulation
Florida Dept. of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Rd., MS 5505
Tallahassee, FL. 32399-2400

RE: Gainesville Regional Utilities
J.R. Kelly Generating Station (Facility No. 0010005; ORIS Code: 664)

Combined Cycle No. 1 (PSD-FL-276 and 0010005-003-AV)
New Unit Notification

Dear Mr. Fancy:

Pursuant to 40 CFR 75.61(a)(2)(ii) notification is hereby provided that the new
combustion turbine associated with the above-referenced unit commenced commercial
operation as defined in 40 CFR 72.2 on February 17, 2001. Please note that our
original notification filed on October 26, 2000 pursuant to 40 CFR 75.61(a)(2)(i) should
have stated that the unit was expected to “commence commercial operation” on
November 27, 2000. Instead, that notification indicated that the unit was expected to
“exhaust emissions to the atmosphere”, a term that applies to existing units with new

stacks not to new units according to EPA. I apologize for any confusion this may have
caused.

Please call me at (352) 334-3400 Ext. 1789 or Yolanta Jonynas at Ext. 1284 if you
have any questions.

Sincerely,

AV e

Darrell R. DuBose
Assistant General Manager of Energy Supply/Designated Representative

xc: D. Beck
M. Costello, FDEP - Tallahassee
J. Jachin, EPA - Region IV
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C. Kirts, FDEP - NE District Office, Jax.
R. Klemans
L. Lalwani, FDEP - NE District Branch Office, Gville.
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